St. Francis of Assisi Parish Pastoral Council Meeting July 23, 2024 Minutes

Father Michael started the meeting with a prayer

Introductions: Members of the council shared a brief introduction covering length on the
council, ministries they were involved in as well as family

Vision of Council: Father Michael shared his vision of the council as assisting and guiding
him as a new pastor/administrator to St Francis especially when introducing or a change in
the ways things are done.

Father Joy’s Ministry: Father Michael shared ways that Father Joy can become more
involved in daily services at the church Funerals/ Weddings etc.

Update on DRE: Father Michael distributed the job description for the DRE and described
the hiring process with an interviewing committee of 4-5.

Chalice at Holy Communion: Father Michael will be reaching out to the certified EM to see
if have enough availability with those feel that comfortable to distribute and consume the
precious blood. Based on results, the hope it that it will gradually be brought back.

Restoring 5:00pm Mass Topic: Father Michael stated that he saw the 5:00 mass at a mass
for the overall GT Catholic Community and only a small portion of SF parishioners attend.
He will continue to consider the possibility of bringing it back as he settles in.

Destination Wedding: Father Michael asked our input on the topic of destination wedding
(allowing non-parishioners from down state to have the wedding at SF). Pos and Cons were
discussed. There was not a decision made either way at this time.

Non clerics doing burial service: It was decided that non clerics would only be utilized if the
Pastor is not available for burial services.

Employee Supervision: Father Michael gave us an overview of his work with staff to
enhance cohesiveness and clearly define job descriptions.

Main Aisle Lighting. Father Michael suggested that the lighting need to be enhanced in the
church to accent Weddings, especially the bride when walking down the aisle. All agreed.

Transition Report: The Transition Report was reviewed with several items covered in the
mtg.

Next Meeting is scheduled for October 1st at 4:00pm.
